
Fire Staff Users Guide
Once you have selected your fuel of choice to use with your fire staff or fire stick, simply soak 

one end in the fuel until the fire-head wick is full. This can be determined by submerging  
until air-bubbles stop appearing.

Remove the fire head from the fuel and with the fire-head held over the fuel container,  
remove excess fuel by squeezing or by using the blotting method. While still holding the 

soaked fire-head down, a firm downwards “shake” will also help ensure no excess fuel will fly 
out when spinning. 

Removing excess fuel before soaking the fire-head on the other end of the staff will help  
prevent fuel running down the shaft of the staff and onto the handle. It is important to keep 
the handle free from fuel to protect the fire gear from deterioration and the user from the 

fuel.

Repeat the soaking and excess fuel removal steps for the fire-head on the other end of the 
staff/fire-stick.

Once both ends have been soaked and excess fuel removed, simply light each end and  
commence spinning. Start spinning slowly at first, being careful to watch for any excess fuel 

spraying out of the fire heads.

When the staff wicks start to flicker due to the fuel being used up, extinguish the flames. 
Allow at least a few seconds for the wicks to cool down, then lightly re-soak the wicks in fuel. 

Smothering the flames with a slightly damp cotton towel (100% cotton) rather than letting 
them burn out, followed with cooling and re-soaking the wicks, will help prevent them  

smoldering. Smoldering can reduce the life of the wick material.

For more information please visit www.homeofpoi.com 
or e-mail support@homeofpoi.com 

HAPPY TWIRLING!!


